

Ref: FOI2020/05799

Ministry of Defence Main Building Whitehall London SW1A 2HB United Kingdom

Telephone: +44 (0)20 0000 0000

Gavin Roberts request-665943-82556ec5@whatdotheyknow.com

17 June 2020

Dear Mr Roberts,

Thank you for your email of 19 May 2020 requesting the following information:

"Which anthrax vaccine was used in the 'Titled' Vaccine Interaction Research which was supposed to be a comparison vaccination study? 2005 - 2006. Where it states 'Independently Endorsed by Prof Donald Davies.

For some reason carried out not in 91,92 or 93 but 15 years after the Gulf War?

Remembering medical documents were lost during and post Gulf War. Then there was the lessons learned not to lose medical data. Then more medical data was lost in the years up to 97. In which year did MOD learn to stop losing the medical data surrounding our Gulf War troops?

As this data is from 2005/2006. Did MOD manage to not lose these? So finally we can have a question answered?"

I am treating your correspondence as a request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA). Could you please clarify the sources you quote, which have not been supplied? Once you have clarified your request, we will be pleased to consider it again.

Under Section 16 (Advice and Assistance) of the FOI Act, you may wish to note, as you have been told previously, all key facts about the vaccines used to protect British Forces during the 1990/1991 Gulf Conflict have been disclosed and have been in the public domain for some years; no new information is available. You have been previously supplied with links to the documents published by the MOD. It appears likely that your FOI enquiry relates to those documents.

If you continue to ignore the advice and assistance provided to you and repeatedly submit requests for similar or the same information, the Department will have no option but to consider declaring your requests on the subject of the 'MOD's Gulf War vaccination programme in 1990/91' vexatious under section 14(1) (vexatious requests) of the Act. Given that this subject has already been very extensively investigated independently and detailed official reports published on the subject, further requests on this matter are unlikely to reveal any further information of public significance.

If you are not satisfied with this response or you wish to complain about any aspect of the handling of your request, then you should contact us in the first instance at the address above. If informal resolution is not possible and you are still dissatisfied then you may apply for an independent internal review by contacting the Information Rights Compliance team, Ground Floor, MOD Main Building, Whitehall, SW1A 2HB (e-mail { HYPERLINK "mailto:CIO-FOI-IR@mod.uk" }). Please note that

any request for an internal review must be made within 40 working days of the date on which the attempt to reach informal resolution has come to an end.

If you remain dissatisfied following an internal review, you may take your complaint to the Information Commissioner under the provisions of Section 50 of the Freedom of Information Act. Please note that the Information Commissioner will not normally investigate your case until the MOD internal review process has been completed. Further details of the role and powers of the Information Commissioner can be found on the Commissioner's website, { HYPERLINK "http://www.ico.org.uk" }.

Yours sincerely,

Defence People Secretariat - FOI